
Women’s Group March Mtg minutes

The Women’s Group met at the MOC on Saturday, March 11. In attendance were Sue Downs,
Darla Tollefson, Mary Bishop, Lynne Parker, Carol Smith, Carol Rankin, Jean Busch, Nancy
Scott, Cindi Hamilton, and Lori Clark. Sending regrets were Mary Ghormley, Shannon
Youngquist, Barb Wurfel, Claudia Henning, Maureen Latham, MIssy Craig, Susan Marzinski,
and Pat Nash.

The business part of the meeting began with going over the planned May 27 Garage Sale/Craft
Sale. Set up will start at 8 am and the sale is open 9-1. There will be no cost for an area, and a
table can be provided if needed. Any larger items such as ATV or lawnmowers will have a
designated area to be placed. The set up areas will be outside. If inclement weather, alternate
plans may be arranged, especially for those with new crafts to sell.
-At this time there are no plans to limit the number of sellers since we have no idea how many

would want to participate. Several neighbors can share a space if each only have a few # of
items. There will be a strict policy of “no items left behind” after the sale is over.
-Darla, Pat, Lori and Claudia will be in charge of parking, selling areas, etc. Shannon will

make the flyers. Maureen will be the contact person for those wishing to participate. Her email is
maureen.latham27@gmail.com.

The Annual Picnic is scheduled for Saturday July 1 from 11-2pm. More planning for this will be
at a later date, but Darla will head up the raffle items. Several raffle items have been promised
already.

Darla gave the treasurer’s report. To date we have $4,341 in the bank and $127 in cash. Darla
will check with Shannon as there may be one invoice outstanding yet to be paid. The flash sale
for logo wear items brought in sales of around $450. All the logo wear will now be priced at the
most recent price list.

Having a clothing exchange was discussed briefly with no definite date set for that. Possibly it
could be included in one of our WG meeting dates.

The CPR/First Aid class that is scheduled on Saturday, April 29, at the MOC still has one or two
openings. If interested in participating, contact Maureen Latham.

Joni English had volunteered to speak at the next POA Board meeting about the Women’s
Group upcoming activities. Carol Smith will check with her regarding that commitment.

Mary Bishop volunteers at the Welcome Center and passed on the information that they need
more volunteers there. She said shifts are 3 hours each. The Welcome Center is open M-Sat
8-5. (Sundays openings may begin soon). If you are interested in finding out more, stop in at
the Welcome Center to talk to the volunteers there.



The April Women’s Group Meeting will be held on the third Saturday of the month due to the
MOC being used for a Regular POA Meeting on April 8.


